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The proliferation of environmental noise has potential to negatively affect quality of life 
and human health, and the goal of environmental noise control is to provide guidance 
between land uses that are noise sensitive and land uses that are sources of noise. 

Staff recommended imposing a condition requiring a noise study to be completed and a 
development agreement registered on the property to implement any recommended 
noise control attenuation measures and also deal with any covenants/notices 
recommended in the approved study. The site is in close proximity to many existing 
noise sources, including being located approximately 33 metres away from McArthur 
Street, which is recognized as an arterial road and transit priority corridor, as well as 
within 100 metres of stationary noise sources located at 435 McArthur and 440 McArthur 
Ave). 

Timeline: 

• Sept 6, 2023: Consent application heard by COA.

• Sept 15, 2023: Decision issued.

• Oct 26, 2023: Building permit for townhouse is applied for.

• Jun 18, 2024: Building permit for townhouse is issued.

• Oct 24, 2024: Inspection completed for the framing of the building.

• Jan 7, 2025: Inspection completed for building foundation.

• Jan 7, 2025: Inspection completed for excavation.

If the Committee of Adjustment decides to exempt the consent application from the noise 
study requirement, staff recommend the following condition wording: 

That the Owner enter into an Agreement with the City, at the expense of the Owner, 
which is to be registered on Title to deal with the covenants/notices that shall run with the 
land and bind future owners on subsequent transfers; 

''The property is located next to lands that have an existing source of environmental 
noise (Transit Priority Corridor, arterial road, & stationary noise sources (car 
dealerships)) and may therefore be subject to noise and other activities associated with 
that use." 

The Agreement shall be to the satisfaction of Development Review All Wards Manager 
of the Development Review All Wards Branch within Planning, Development and 
Building Services Department, or their designate. The Committee requires a copy of the 
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